MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF THE EATON VILLAGE RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION,   HELD AT  EATON PRIMARY SCHOOL,   ON     29TH SEPTEMBER,  2009
The Chairman welcomed everyone to the Meeting,  including County Councillor Mervyn Scutter,  Julie Sayer and Emily Gooderson from the Safer Neighbourhood Team and Ermir Prendi,  the new City Council Community Engagement Officer.
1.    APOLOGIES:  It was explained that owing to a full City Council Meeting this evening,  the City Councillors were not able to be present at the AGM and sent their apologies.    Apologies were also received from Cynthia Elias,  Margaret Bamford,  Vic Hopes,  Simon Wright,  Gareth Phillips.
2.    MINUTES:   The minutes of the 2008  AGM  were circulated and were proposed by Mike Phillips,  seconded by Diane Varvel,  and accepted by the Meeting as being correct.
3.    MATTERS ARISING:    There were none.
4.   THE CHAIRMAN’S REPORT;     This was circulated and topics dealt with during the year to 31st March,  2009,  included:

-  watchful eye on the Civil Service Sports Ground

-  traffic in the village, speed limits and parking

-  garden competitions

-  trees in Donkey Lane

-  new EVRA mailbox and notice board in Waitrose
-  website

-  repainting of the village sign by Midas Decorating Services.

A question from John Elbro on the possible 20mph speed limit in the village  was answered by Mervyn Scutter.    There is detailed information on trials carried out in selected areas of the City in a  report sent to the Committee by Councillor Ros Wright.

Gerald pointed out the difficulties which would be faced when trying to implement a 20mph speed limit,  and said that this had been discussed by the Committee.

The Chairman also informed the meeting that he had a large plan of the new traffic arrangements for the Unthank Road junction with the A11 and this was available for all to see during the interval.    
There followed a discussion on the poor representation on the Highways Committee at City Hall of local organisations and John Elbro asserted that residents of the city should express their opinions and not just be carried along.

He also gave statistics which related fatalities to the speed of traffic.    Speed does kill.
A further suggestion from the floor was that when important issues were being debated by the Committee there should be a “ tear off “ slip with the Newsletters whereby residents could have a “ vote “.

5.    TREASURER’S  REPORT:    Copies of the Accounts had been circulated which showed a modest increase of £80,  bringing the total assets to £2,087.    The Accounts were scrutinized by Ken Land and accepted by the Meeting.    

6.      ELECTION OF THE COMMITTEE:

   Chairman  --  Gerald Cooke,  proposed by Mike Phillips, seconded by Elizabeth Armstrong

   Vice-chairman  --  POSITION VACANT.   Gerald suggested that the Committee should elect a vice-chairman and he hoped that  Gareth Phillips would stand

   Secretary  --  Barbara Heighes,  proposed by Elizabeth Armstrong, seconded by Mike Phillips

   Treasurer  --  Thelma Cooke,  proposed by Lilian Kingston,  seconded by Rosalie Fasler

   Committee  --  ( Jenny Plunkett has resigned owing to work commitments. )

Hilary Goodson,  Margaret Kearn,  Michael Phillips,  Jean Phillips,  Gareth Phillips, and Diane Varvel were all nominated and elected en masse,  proposed by Mr Agombar, seconded by John Elbro.

The Chairman mentioned that several people had expressed an interest in joining the Committee but were not present .    They would be contacted in the near future.
7.    SCRUTINEER:    Ken Land was proposed by Mr Agombar and seconded by John Elbro.

8.   REPORT FROM LOCAL COUNCILLORS:    A written report had been received from Ros Wright and this was read out by the Chairman.   
9.   ERMIR PRENDI ,  City Council Community Engagement Officer,  introduced himself and outlined his duties.    These, briefly, are to open the City Council to work with local communities in respect of their ideas, needs and aspirations.

10. JULIE SAYER  of the Eaton Safer Neighbourhood team outlined her duties with particular reference to local traffic problems, parking and her work in schools.    She confirmed an earlier police statement that Eaton is still the safest area in Norwich in which to live.    Julie then introduced Emily Gooderson, the dedicated Supprt Officer for this area.

11.       AOB:     A question was asked with reference to overgrown hedges which are obstructing the pavement.    The advice given was to approach the City Council who will send a letter, although this will not necessarily be followed up.
A final question concerned the suggestion that Poplar Avenue should be included in the Eaton Village area for purposes of the Residents’ Association.    The Chairman announced that this would be held over for discussion at the next AGM.

Batteries and clean foil are still being collected by Vic Hopes at 58  Buckland Rise.
The Chairman then closed the Annual General Meeting.
Following a break for refreshments, an illustrated talk was given by Matthew Davies on the work of the Norwich Fringe Project, with particular reference to the management of Marston Marshes.      Matthew had prepared an excellent, informative leaflet, Management of Marston Marshes and an attractive display of items used in the care of this area.   
                                          Signed:

                                           Date:
